## **Peak Academy SAC Meeting Notes**

## Attending

Sherrie Drost-Chacon, Lori Wright, Brigette Archuleta, Laura Merritt, Janet Freed, Joey Montoya Boese

## **Announcements**

- Vice-chairs are welcome to attend District Accountability Meetings
  - Next District Meeting is 12/6/2022 at 6:00pm

## Discussion

- 1. Sherrie Drost Chacon updated committee on Peak's Action Plan
  - a. Goal 1 Industry Certification
    - i. Adobe-1st round complete
    - ii. Riverwatch elective starts Tri 3
    - iii. Hydrology elective for 2024
  - b. Goal 2 Staff Training
    - i. New staff has been trained on current platforms
    - ii. Peak purchased a school Nearpod account-Sherrie explained how the platform functions to increase understanding and interactivity for our students
    - iii. P/T online SPED teacher has been through most training
  - c. Goal 3 MTSS
    - i. New MTSS facilitator has been though training
    - ii. Elementary teachers and instructional para have been trained in Orton Gillingham phonics
    - iii. Weekly meetings include student progress and lesson planning
    - iv. Documentation of intervention in EdPlan
- 2. Enrollment numbers discussed, quite a few more students since updates were written, Tri 2 started the week before break and we have had about 10 more applicants, we have 25 seniors

- 3. Activities to support re-engagement through ESSER funding includes all-school Corn Maze field trip, Middle School Camp Cedaredge, High School Bowling, Senior trip to Bananas and High School 10-12th grade trip to CMU and weekly Book Mobile
- 4. STEM projects were discussed
  - a. Trout in the classroom collaboration with Outer Range
  - b. GIS elective Tri3
  - c. Riverwatch elective Tri3
  - d. Trust test FAA (drone pilot certification)
  - e. Other: Otter Pond, Greenhouse repairs, Underwater ROV upgrades,
  - f. Elementary STEM activities ongoing
  - g. Peak participated in Manufacturer's Expo highlighting all of our projects
- 5. Holiday Projects/Activities
  - a. Students raising money for toys for in-need Northside and Pomona students
  - b. Middle School Movie December 16
  - c. Elementary Read-alouds
  - d. All Peak students received winter hats with grant funds
- 6. Evaluation of Online Secondary Program
  - a. Formula change-students need 5 courses each trimester for full time funding
  - b. Designing a 6-8 session required course to support students with anxiety starting with middle school students, Joey suggested some helpful resources that they employ at Peer Kindness
- 7. UIP was presented by Sherrie, data shows that Peak students' performance met or exceeded the standards for the district, state and nationally
  - a. NWA/Dibels testing begins for mid year data, will be shared in January
- 8. We discussed the need for a crosswalk at 6th and Park. Joey and Sherrie will contact the city to understand the next steps
- 9. Laura raised concerns that there are some Montrose scholarships that are not available to Peak students. Brigette will investigate this further
- 10. We discussed some possibilities for student lunch at Peak. Will explore the possibility of sack lunch drop off or of a food delivery model like Mesa County 'Lunch Lizard' food truck.
- 11. Next Meeting 1/31/2023, 4:00pm